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Dear Dr McLeish

I refer to recent media regarding the Inclusion Support (ISP) by
Department ofEducation. The report raises some questions about the administrative
arrangements ofthe program including contract management, conflict ofinterest and
transparency.

The ISP commenced on 1 July 2016 and provides support to early childhood

education and care (ECEC) services to include children with additional needs through
tailored support and funding to

Under the ISP, the Australian Government provides funding to assist eligible services
through the Inclusion Development Fund (IDF). The Department contracts an Inclusion
Development Fund Manager (IDFM) to process funding applications submitted by ECEC
services. Paymentoffunding is provided toeligible services by the Department, however all
payments provided to eligible ECEC services are publicly reported under the single contract
with K U Children's Services.

Under the ISP, the Australian Government also provides funding to Inclusion Agencies (IAs)
in each state and territory. IAs are contracted by the Department to assist ECEC services to
build their capability andcapacity to provide andenable inclusive practice in the delivery of
early learning and care programs. Where appropriate, this includes facilitating access to the
IDF for more challenging barriers.

KU Children' s Services has been contracted as the IDFM since the commencement of the
program and is contracted as the IA for the Australian Capital Territory, New South Wales
and Queensland. KU Children's Services also operate ECEC services that could apply for the
funding under the program. The department assesses KU Children's Services ISP
applications, however, up to August 2023 their applications were assessed by a third−party
contracted byK U Children's Services. This change wasmadeafter the identification of
issues with non−complianceofdelegations bythe Department.

Iaskthat you consider anaudit ofthe ISPadministration arrangements.
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